
18th April 2023

Dear Learner and Parent/Guardian,

UCAS Discovery Exhibition, University of Wales, Trinity Saint David,
Friday 28th April 2023

All learners have been informed that lessons on Friday 28th April have been
suspended as part of the Sixth Form’s PSHE programme. This event will
provide a starting point for the Higher Education project that learners will
undertake later in the year. Attendance is compulsory for all Year 12 learners,
regardless of their current ambitions or aspirations.

The UCAS Discovery Event will be held at University of Wales Trinity Saint David, Carmarthen.
The event is free to all learners and coach transport has been funded by UWTSD. Learners will
be required to register online via the link emailed to them prior to arrival.

At this Discovery exhibition learners will be able to:

● Meet over 100 universities, colleges, and apprenticeship employers face-to-face
● Find out about different options and pathways
● Listen to live expert talks
● Receive the latest advice and information on different career choices.

We are aware that entry into university, apprenticeships and the jobs market will likely
become even more competitive and learners need to be proactive in order to compete with
their peers. Even if a learner is not looking to apply to university, they will still find the event
of use, by widening their knowledge of what options are available to them post-Sixth Form.

The trip will leave school on Friday 28th April at 8.45am and return approximately 1.30pm.
Learners will have the opportunity to buy lunch before returning; smart and correct sixth form
school uniform is to be worn.

Please complete and submit the attached consent form via the Google Classroom
assignment as instructed, by Wednesday 26th April. Do not hesitate to contact me if you have
any questions regarding this event via hmcmillan@yht.wales.

Yours sincerely,

Mrs H McMillan
Head of Sixth Form/Leader of Key Stage 5


